1947 .... Donation Day October Schools, Grange, Farm and Home League, Farmers \$75 Christmas Gifts Patient and Hospital staff plus platient trays St. Patrick's Day Bridge Party, net \$505

1948 .... New Coffee urn, recovered three chairs and couch Electric clock for delivery room

Mending lady's pay increased from 40¢ per hour to 60¢ per hour, total of \$30 for month Auxiliary to pay half 100 yards of monk cloth Insulate nurses' home \$350

White Mountain Garden Club asked to place stone bench and chair with inscription in memory of Mrs. Glessner on front lawn

Silver for cafeteria
St. Patrick's Day Bridge, 44 tables, net \$394.80
Baby formula sterilizer
51 yards of scarfing for bureaus @ 51½c per yard
Bottle warmer
Vacuum cleaner
4 metal filing cabinets for X-Ray
2 metal chairs for patient rooms
Tag Day (of businessmen) \$678
Fracture Table \$1,490
Laundry Truck \$100
\$200 toward large portable lamp to go with fracture table
Christmas gifts \$2 to \$3 nurses, \$5 to \$6 Mrs. Bass , rest remain the same

1950 .... St. Patrick's Day Bridge \$395. Second week in March to be permanent date 6 lamps for patient use
Oxygen tank
Blood Bank starts
1½ dozen teaspoons and 3 dozen cups and saucers
6 footstools for patients
Half the price of movie projector
Air conditioner for nursery with Children's Fund monies
Centrifuge \$135
Laboratory sink \$100
Mrs. Lawrence Gilman gave painting "Doorway to Capri" to be hung in entrance hall of building
Blood bank

1951 .... Nurses' rest room \$108

New stretcher \$471

Repairs to Nurses' home \$550

Start of green linen in O.R.

Redecorated rooms in Nurses' home \$651

Redecorated basement rooms \$123

1952 .... Furniture \$1,000 patient rooms

1953 .... \$2,000 toward laundry equipment

- 954 .... Christmas gifts to employees: \$6 to administrator
  \$3 to office force, nurses, laundry and
  maintenance
  \$2 each dietary, Lab, x-ray and nurses' ai
- 1955 .... Bedpan sterilizer \$380 Movie projector \$465 Venetian blinds for waiting room Formica bedside table tops
- 1956 .... X-ray equipment \$1,000
  Refrigerator for D-floor \$198
  10 side chairs for patient rooms \$209
  Dishes \$278
- 1957 .... 8 porch chairs \$104

  Portable x-ray machine \$1,575

  Increase \$1 each employee at Christmas

  Still having Donation Day
- \$3,000 kitchen new stove with 3 ovens, 2 sinks one near stove stainless steel section in cafeteria area Landscape front, and 2 serving cars \$120 Sept. 29, 1958 Auxiliary voted to have cart containing items such as combs, tooth brushes, stamps, postcards for sale Ginny Walsh, chairman. In November, named Hospitality Cart. First day: \$5.21, Auxiliary buys newspapers for patients Redecorate doctors' lounge
- 1959 .... No longer able to accept canned goods because "no scientific control over home canning".
- Note: Auxiliary has sent two people to N.E.A. for past six years "a broader knowledge of the whole hospital picture is so necessary if we are to do the work expected of us as auxilians" Phyllis Heald. Expansion Fund \$1,000 Prism Glasses \$17.00 Ice machine \$656

  Dues increase from \$1 to \$2

  Auxiliary reimbursed in full from hospitality cart. Gross \$229.70. Expenses \$182.72. Profit \$46.98 January 1959 to January 1960
- \$10,000 for pediatric ward from Children's Fund.

  September 25: started Library Cart, Mrs. Sybil Hopan Chairman October 30: Ginny Walsh suggests having speakers at meetings Shelled pecans

  Hospital includes Auxiliary in Disaster plan
- Patchmaster \$241

  Revised by-laws last time: 1937

  Auxilians served as guides and hostesses for Open House in new wing 10/7/62

  Participated in interior decoration of new buildings and renovated areas

  \$4 to each of personnel, handkerchiefs to patients and stuffed toy

  for children for Christmas

1962 (cont'd) Scenic Wallpaper \$75
Physiotherapy equipment \$2,380
Glove washer \$200
Glove Dryer \$519
Annual Meeting held in Conference Room

1963 .... Auditrons - charge patient 25¢ a day
Nambership committee formed
Candy striper program started Jume, Il girls, Patricia Topping chairman,
Virginia Tenney and Rancy Phillips assisted in training
Name changed - Women's Auxiliary of the Littleton Rospital Association
from The Women's Board
Redecorated Nurses Lounge \$200
New Hospitality Cart \$150
New Book Cart, chairman Mrs. Norman Liberty
\$3 to each employee at Christmas
Sewing machine purchased

Form scholarship fund Play pen purchased 6 dining chairs \$300 scholarship Hattie Meachan solarium decorated \$2,307.76 Disposable diapers - experimental basis Dishwasher Average attendance for 1964: 14 \$9,000 from Hattie Neacham estate Air conditioner labor room January 1964: Occupational Therapy cart - Ginny Walsh - includes leather works, weaving, clay modelling, paper sculpting, painting, shoe button craft, spool and pipe cleaner, egg decorating Virginia Tenney, chairman Hospitality Cart Pecan Sale Decision to hold fair earlier, also Thursday and Friday (not Friday and Saturday) Mary-Lu Schaller and Beechie Claypool co-chairmen of Hospitality Cart since Mrs. Tenney resigned Occupational Therapy cart now Handicraft Wagon New Membership Tea December 16th, members to bring guests \$150 given to hospital in memory of Mr. Morron, suggestion made by Phyllis Gray to ask Granddaughters to become honorary members of Auxiliary. Mrs. Simms accepted. Electric Sewing Machine purchased Linen purchased \$2,647 (blankets, gowns, etc.)

1965 .... Linen purchased \$4,144
6 electric beds \$3,000
New ice machine \$1,725
Four bolts drapery material \$300
New Book Cart \$215
\$100 Dollars for Scholars
Decorate Nurses Lounge \$200
Fixing floor in solarium \$1,000
Voted to discontinue summer drive

- 1966 .... Coloring books for children patients 85 hospital personnel remembered at Christmas New automatic dishwasher
- 1967 .... Six electric beds Portable Monopulse \$2,400 4 dozen bedspreads purchased Auxiliary hears President of N.H. Association of Hospitals Auxiliaries speak on "Volunteer -- Use Them or Loose Them". Auxiliary aids hospital during Cog Railway tragedy Auxilians send packages to "the boys in Viet Nam and other foreign bases Lamp and shade purchased for waiting room Vases and flower holders purchased for patient use Monopulse machine purchased in memory of Dr. Giles (This machine is for emergency treatment of certain heart diseases) Four pair of heavy duty nail clippers purchased for hospital \$3,000 for purchase of linens Gifts for patients distributed at Christmas Swivel chair purchased for Men's lounge Wool carpet donated by Mrs. Guider and installed by Auxiliary in nurses lounge. Coffee cakes and cheese snacks provided for the hospital personnel during the holidays
- Coloring books made available to pediatric patients
  Auxiliary purchases drapery material
  Auxiliary purchases china to replace existing china
  Administration asks for a volunteer from the Auxiliary to aid in
  taking of hospital inventory once a year.

  Dr. Richard Monroe shows slides which he had taken during his year
  of service in Viet Nam
  Card tables for Fair use purchase with trading stamps
  Benefit dinners held at the Continental 93 and the Edencroft through
  the generosity of the proprietors
  Bookcase purchase for solarium
  \$800 in scholarships awarded
  \$4,000 donated to hospital to be used as administrator saw fit
- "In and Out" system purchased for the hospital to record the presence of the doctors

  Nurses Christmas gift in the form of a new couch, table and lamp for lounge

  Men's lounge receives dinette set

  Christmas treats provided during holidays

  Christmas gifts to patients Christmas Day

  \$800 in scholarships awarded
- 1970 .... Financial aid in form of loans to two LPN students
  \$900 in scholarships awarded
  \$17,000 to hospital for purchase of ICU monitoring units
  \$3,800 to hospital to use as "administrator saw fit"
  Bench purchased for ER entrance for comfort and convenience of patients
  waiting at that door
  Christmas rememberances to the hospital

Cushions for patient use in solarium Auxilians volunteer to deliver mail to patients six days a week Auxilians volunteer to make and serve refreshments as needed to persons who are in the building waiting for a report on critically ill family members Auxilians see the film "Volunteers in Hospitals" \$1,400 in scholarships awarded Linen purchased for hospital for the year Physical therapy committee formed under direction of hospital's physical therapist Auxilians participate in disaster plan exercise Highly successful fashion show for the benefit of the Country Fair held at the Edencroft Vases purchased for patient use \$150 donated to hospital Christmas party Christmas gifts to each patient 1972 .... \$3,000 for purchase of linen for hospital Mrs. Thomas Ross chairs very active volunteen program \$12,690 toward purchase of image intensifier Donation from Country Fair proceeds made to hospital in memory of Dr. Pickwick \$700 in scholarships awarded \$500 received by Auxiliary from the Sisterhood of the Bethlehem Hebrew Congregation Mittersill presents Auxiliary with receipts from their lounge for the week-end of the Hospital Ball \$150 donation for hospital staff party Cifts distributed to patients on Christmas Day 1973 .... Auxiliary becomes involved with educating itself and others regarding legislation affecting health care and hospitals \$500 received by Auxiliary from the Sisterhood of Bethlehem Hebrew Congregation as has been the case for many previous years Average attendance for the year: 25, with an all time high of 37 for the February meeting \$1,800 awarded in scholarships \$150 donated to the hospital Christmas party \$5,000 bequesthed to hospital by Mrs. Mathey 20 new memb-ers welcomed to Auxiliary this year First Fashion Show/Membership Luncheon held in December Linens now being purchased directly by hospital; linen fund given 1974 .... to hospital to be used for other purposes \$1,400 awarded in scholarships \$50 to repair grandfather clock in solarium Last year's Fair monies expended to pay for emergency room and out-patient equipment for new wing \$230 realized from May Fashion show and luncheon Average attendance for the year was 23 Volunteens disbanded, dwindling numbers due to after-school jobs and extra-curricular activities By-laws changed to formally make the Auxiliary a charitable organization and to make the annual meeting fall in September 18 new members welcomed into Auxiliary \$500 given by the Sisterhood of the Bethlehem Nehrew Congregation

directly to the hospital expansion fund

Past presidents pins to all past presidents awarded by President of

1974 (cont'd) Board of Trustees, Wayne Ruggles. (This ceremony has become tradition) Mrs. Gallen retires as hospitality cart chairman. Mrs. Bratz becomes chairman of hospitality cart. \$200 given for hospital staff Christmas party \$5,000 given to hospital for purchase of fetal monitor 1975 .... \$1,400 awarded in scholarships \$380 to hospital for pediatric resucitation equipment Auxiliary hostesses Open House of new wing In-house volunteer program begun at hospital supported by Auxiliary and directed by Jewel Fogg Nursery Guild begun by Auxiliary to sponsor coffees or meetings to introduce expectant parents to the hospital and its maternity department Auxiliary donates funds to hospital for reconstruction of a chapel to be located in the old elevator shaft off the entrance in the 1906 building

\$15,000 left the Auxiliary by Mrs. Edge and Mrs. Mathey are donated to the hospital for the institution of a respiratory therapy department to be known as the Mathey-Edge Respiratory Therapy Department

Auxiliary begins sponsorship of Newborn photo service

Auxiliary begins sponsorship of automated coffee shop for convenience of visitors during the cafeteria's off hours

Auxiliary begins sponsorship of gift case

Administrator begins monthly reports to Auxiliary

35 new members welcomed to Auxiliary

\$1,400 awarded in scholarships

\$75 given hospital toward purchase of a defribillator in memory of Arthur Simmonds

\$500 given the Auxiliary by the Sisterhood

First awarding of volunteer pins for 100 or more hours within last 12 months

Mammography machine purchased with Fair funds

Auxiliary membership totals 200 after December membership Fashion Show and luncheon

Christmas gifts to patients

1976 .... Volunteer program celebrates first anniversary with 4,413 hours being volunteered

\$1,400 awarded in scholarships

Auxiliary's Country Fair featured in nationally circulated magazine "Randicraft Magazine".

The year's emphasis is placed on strengthening recently instituted programs

· President of Auxiliary becomes a voting member of the Board of Trustees of the Hospital Association

Infant car seat rental program begins

\$2,000 for restoration of solarium

A profit of \$1,055 and 15 new members realized from Fashion Show/ Membership luncheon in December

Audrey Richard takes over chairmanship of gift case upon Beth Perlo's retirement

Christmas gifts to hospitalized over the holiday Donation made to hospital staff Christmas party

\$97.50 expended from Beattie Chilren's Fund for infant undershirts \$1,950 in scholarships awarded
Monies from Beattie Children's Fund used to purchase two new cribs
Profits from the Gift Case donated to the hospital to purchase a
pediatric crib
Over 50 infant car seats in circulation
Over 150 expectant parents attend Nursey Guild meetings during the
past year
Linda Caswell and Marion Daft chair hospitality cart
Mrs. Liberty and Mrs. Walsh chair book cart and handicraft carts
respectively as they have for several years previously
\$200 donated to employees Christmas party
Christmas gifts delivered to those hospitalized over the holiday

\$1,600 awarded in scholarships
Sally Samaha chairs Gift Case at Mrs. Richard's retirement
\$50,000 pledged to hospital building fund
\$50 to volunteer program to help defray cost of recognition pins
Jewel Fogg, Past President of the Auxiliary is named President of
the N.H. Association of Hospital Auxiliaries
A silver Revere bowl presented to Mrs. Lane by the Auxiliary in 1932
in appreciation of her many years of service to the Auxiliary (she was
a charter member in 1906) was found at the recently bequested-to-the
hospital Lane Estate. It was returned to the Auxiliary by the hospital
and at the September meeting was voted to the president in office to
keep for her term and to be passed along to succeeding presidents
\$200 donated to the employees Christmas party
Christmas gifts distributed to those hospitalized

Auxiliary purchases new pediatric playpen
Auxiliary purchases TV for new pediatric room
500 Medi-Badges for young patients in the Emergency Room purchased
at a cost of \$15
\$1,600 awarded in scholarships
Auxiliary undertakes TV rental program to be instituted upon completion
of new building and renovation project
Art Cart begins; patients will be able to choose a print or painting
to hang in their room without charge. \$250 given to start project
chaired by Ginny Walsh
Decoration of a corner of the Emergency Room is undertaken for use by
children

Hospital takes over automated coffee shop and expands it with the blessing of the Auxiliary \$200 given toward employees Christmas party Christmas gifts to those hospitalized over the holiday

1980 .... Bean-bag chair purchased for maternity department
Gift shop is opened in new lobby of hospital; now called the Gingham
Goose Gift Shop
Art Cart name changed to Art Library
June Liberty resigns as Book Cart chairman after many years of faithful
service. She will remain as honorary chairman while Betty Snow will
be the active chairman
Four scholarships awarded
\$200 given to Art Library for further purchases

\$200 given to Art Library for further purchases \$200 given toward employees Christmas party \$5,600 donated for renovation and upkeep of solarium Harge Machell co-chairs TV program with Marian Daft Christmas gifts to those hospitalized Linda Caswell chairs Gingham Goose Gift Shop
Maureen Thoma chairs Hospitality Cart
\$100 to purchase five prints for hospital offices
First male member, David Hartson, pays his dues
Emphasis this year placed on "housekeeping". The Auxiliary has
grown rapidly over the past few years, and energies have gone
into getting the TV program, Art Library, and Gingham Goose,
to name a few, running smoothly.
\$50,000 pledge paid off one year early!

# **HIGHLIGHTS OF 1982-1995**

1982 .... Due to construction at Lakeway School, Country Fair is moved to National Guard Armory for one day sale. Sharon Bush, Grace Hixon and Karen Sherry cochairmen event - \$8,700 earned. \$5,100 given Hospital for infant resuscitator. "Kick Off" Cocktail Party for Country Fair held at Elks Club.

Co-sponsor with Tender Corporation in 1st After-Bite Trout Tournament at Moore Dam Lake. Net proceeds of \$16,000 divided between Hospital and Jimmy Fund.

12th year of annual Fashion Show and Luncheon (10th year at the Elks' Club) under chairmanship of Sarah Deabler - \$1,500 raised for Auxiliary's Scholarship Fund.

Littleton Hospital Nurses' Fund transfers Mabel Carpenter Nursing Scholarship Fund to Hospital Auxiliary's Scholarship Fund.

Annual Country Fair returns to Lakeway Elementary School for one day.

Cathy Childs and Pat Strobel co-chairmen; theme, "Our World" emphasizing the many ethnic groups making up the North Country Community served by the hospital. Earned over \$12,700.

Volunteer Program, under direction of Jewel Fogg, expanding \$500. given for program development.

Membership - 1983-84 Program booklet published and distributed. Annual Auxiliary Luncheon and Fashion Show again held at Elks Club - theme, "Wedding in December" - with fashions old and new; proceeds for Scholarship Fund to help students in the medical field.

1984 .... Annual Country Fair takes "year off" as auxilians actively involved with Littleton Bicentennial celebration.

Involved with many other community organizations in sponsorship of Trout Tournament at Moore Lake Dam.

First major snowstorm of year falls to cancel annual December Luncheon and Fashion Show, "Yuletide Traditions" - at Elks Club, chairmaned by Sarah Deabler, benefiting Scholarship Fund.

\$20,000 given Hospital for new freezer and furniture for Dietary Wing. Furniture purchased for new Solarium.

Auxiliary shares in paying tribute to Medical Staff by greeting and offering physicians red carnations on Doctor's Day - Carried out by Shazz Barber, President.

Hospital Print Library (Marjorie Tilton and Virginia Walsh, Librarians) voted \$4,250 for new prints and maintenance of existing ones with profits from Art Booth at the Country Fair to be added - now 99 prints.

Dr. Kathleen Smith, local woman, beginning family medical practice, is welcomed as guest speaker at Auxiliary meeting.

Auxilians serve as guides at Open House for Hospital's new Dietary Wing and building remodelling.

Infant Car Seat rental program very successful under direction of Betty Snow.

1985 .... Annual Hospital Fair back after year lapse; held one day only at Continental 93 Motor Inn - Co-chairman Shazz Barber and Sarah Deabler; earned over \$7000; facilities donated by Coffield Family.

Successful Book Sale is held at the Community House in May - Posey Hubley, Chairman.

First "Evening Under the Stars" - dinner and dancing top of Cannon Mountain is held in September - proceeds to benefit Scholarship Fund - Co-Chairmen, Shazz Barber and Sandy Monroe.

Gift Shop reports profit of \$915 under direction of Linda Caswell - Auxiliary receives check for \$1,000.

Hospital takes over TV program as part of Patient Services.

40th, year that the Annual Meeting was held at Dorothy Guider's home

"Adair". \$7,000 is given to Mr. Deabler, Administrator, to purchase a Orthotron Table for Physical Therapy.

1986 .... Lifeline program began at Hospital - 24-hour emergency response system.

\$5,000 given to Mr. Deabler - first payment of the \$15,000 pledge toward building fund.

Fashion Show tickets raised from \$7.50 to \$8.00.

Sisterhood of the Bethlehem Hebrew Congregation donates \$100:

Auxiliary donates \$200 for Employee/Staff Christmas Party.

"Sisyphus Award" given to person who displays constant, repetitive efforts over the years. November, Patricia Eastman, December - Sandy Monroe.

Hospital signs with Hospital Care Association for 3 years.

\$46,000 previously invested in the Putman Fund was discussed, then voted by membership, to be used as the basis of the scholarship fund. Interest only to be used for hospital employees and area high school seniors wishing to pursue health care degrees.

Spring meeting held at Sandy Monroe's home.

Auxiliary hosted the Nurses at the Nurses Day Tea.

Four (4) \$1,000 scholarships awarded to area high school seniors.

November membership meeting held at the Edencroft Restaurant - one of the largest turnouts in several years -76 auxilians attended

"Grandma's Attic" held in place of Fair. Gross \$6,108.

1987 .... Linda Caswell new Scholarship Chairman

Donald Gilpin, Community Relations, spoke on the new Chemical Dependency Unit at the hospital.

By-Laws revised

Auxilians marched in the Memorial Day parade. Kay Stillman made a large banner for auxilians to carry.

"Sisyphus Award" presented to Frances Heald.

"Sisyphus Award" name changed to "The Rock of Recognition."

Dues up to \$5 from \$3 per year and Lifetime up to \$50 from \$25 and wallet-size membership cards for Lifetime members will be given out.

\$5,000 given to Mr. Deabler for second payment on the \$15,000 pledge.

Decision to hold a Floral Design Show was made.

Pam Houghton new Membership Chairman. Committee to work on year round basis.

"Evening Under The Stars" held again in the fall.

"Grandma's Attic" held at Continental 93. Gross \$4,296

First auxilian newsletter January, 1987 - started by Charron Sundman - to go out 2-3 times per year.

The Beattie Children's Fund closed, remaining \$2,500 given to Mr. Deabler to purchase a fetal cardiac monitor for nursery. This money will be used in conjunction with \$3,000 previously given for this purpose.

Open House held for Ambulatory Surgery and Grout Conference Room. Two (2) ten-speed bikes were given by Auxiliary as door prizes. Auxilians assisted with tours.

Four (4) \$1,000 scholarships awarded to area high school students.

Auxiliary meeting time varied to accommodate working members.

A membership meeting was held at the Clam Shell.

Fashion Show and luncheon continues to grow.

1988 .... First Hospitality Table set up in Emergency Room waiting area during the peak winter vacation weeks to provide food, beverage for those from out of the area who come into the hospital unexpectedly.

Auxiliary holds first luncheon for Medical Staff on Doctor's Day in March.

Auxiliary holds tea for Nurses on Nurse's Recognition Day in April.

Auxiliary participates in National Hospital Week by serving ice cream sundaes to employees on all shifts.

Auxilians marched in Memorial Day parade for second year.

First Floral Design Show held March 13. Everett Aldrich and Charron Sundman co-chair the event. Gross \$764.

Last Annual meeting held at Mrs. Guider's home - a tradition of 43 years.

A check of \$5,000 was presented to Rosemary Check, Administor toward pledge.

Linda Caswell resigns as chairman of Gingham Goose Gift Shop and Bertha Wojis will take over chairmanship after assisting Linda for number of years.

Country fair held at Lakeway Elementary - Gross \$8,000.

1989 .... CPR courses made available to membership. Approximately 20 people attended.

Second year for Floral Design Show. Attendance disappointing.

First Rubber Duck Race held in Lincoln - on the Pemi River in conjunction with hospital's Tennis Tournament - Profit \$6.500.

New Fundraiser started - "Memory Tree" Profit \$400.

June "Mini Country Fair" The last time Country Fair of any kind was held. It was held in conjunction with Summer Street at the Community Center Annex - made \$536.

Auxilians can be proud of the <u>Country Fairs</u> they have held since 1961 as they have contributed approximately \$283,000 to the support of their hospital.

1990 .... Auxiliary undertakes task of decorating patient room and hallways of Medical/Surgical patient areas and also draperies for Medical Library and Pharmacy.

Auxiliary buys new Typanic Thermometer for Same Day Surgery - cost \$700.

Second Rubber Duck Race was held in Littleton in conjunction with Summer Street on the Ammonoosuc River. Winners from both 1989 and 1990 turned winnings back to Auxiliary. Profit \$6,973.

6th "Evening Under The Stars" proceeds given to refurnish Nurses Lounge \$833.

Grant for \$700 from Century Car Seat Co.

Grant of 12 car seats from State N.H.

\$300 given to staff Christmas Party.

Fashion Show "Christmas in the Alps" \$1891.49

1991 .... 4th Floral Design Show "International Holidays" \$1,746.02

Spring Fling - music of the 50's and 60's - \$1,315.

Hospitality Table in Emergency Rm. \$175

Mount Washington Valley Horse Show \$2,742.78

\$10,000 in scholarships were awarded to seniors and hospital employees.

Glass gift case given to Historical Society

Sisterhood of the Bethlehem Hebrew Congregation donates \$150.

Gingham Goose Gift Shop donates \$2,000, Car Seats \$1,000, and Hospitality cart \$500 at the Annual meeting.

Changed investment fund from A.G. Edwards to Putman Fund.

Four-drawer file given to Auxiliary to preserve records at the hospital.

Lovely silver tea service has a special made cabinet in the Grout Conference Room.

CPR courses offered.

Nurses Day Recognition Tea and Doctors Luncheon again held.

"Love That Fuzz," started by Ginny Walsh, provides small stuffed animals for elderly patients who have extended stays in hospital.

New Lobby opened with a much enlarged Gift Shop.

"Anna Connors Memorial Fund" established by friends and family will be used for lending library of Women's Heath Issue books and information. Donation \$2,240.

Auxiliary becomes involved with renovations to the Emergency Room and Radiology Department as well as furniture for Mammography waiting room - total cost \$16,450.

Auxiliary agrees to raise and donate \$30,000 to the Capital Campaign Fund over the next 3 years.

"Christmas South of the Border" was theme for Luncheon and Fashion Show.

1992 .... The Auxiliary, again, generously gave \$350 for the Employee/Staff Christmas Party.

The 4th annual "Memory Tree" lighting ceremony was held in December.

"I'll Be Home For Christmas" was the theme for the Fashion Show and Luncheon.

Hospitality Table in the Emergency room earns \$106.

"Floral Design Show" Memories (Anniversaries in Flowers) earned \$1,559.

During National Hospital Week the Auxiliary treated all the employees to an ice cream sundae, this Hospital Employee Recognition Day will replace the Nurses Recognition Tea.

Doctors Recognition Day Luncheon was held.

Carroll Campbell, past president, donates \$200 to start fund for the repair of the Beattie clock in the Lobby.

Ellie Stephenson is new historian.

\$150 is donated by the Sisterhood of the Bethlehem Hebrew Congregation.

Elise Johnson donated a quilt kit for the Nurses and Friends to use for their annual quilt. This year's raffle earned \$875 profit.

Sally Straw is new Gift Shop chairman

Car seat program had given Auxiliary \$3,000 over the last three years.

As a fundraiser two (2) season passes for the Weathervane Summer Theater were raffled off.

Norton Pike Company donates \$200 to be used to purchase new prints for the Art Print Library.

Auxiliary donates cost of a mammogram as a door prize at the Women's Health Fair sponsored by the hospital.

Four (4) \$1,000 scholarships were awarded.

1993 .... Ten (10) wheelchairs are purchased.

\$200 received as donation from New England Electric Wire Corporation in Lisbon.

Lighting ceremony at "Memory Tree" was attended by 200 people

"Silver Bells" theme for this year's Fashion Show and Luncheon net profit \$2,157.

6th Floral Design Show theme "Afternoon in The Park." Big Spring snowstorm kept most people home, only 50 attended.

Hospitality table in Emergency Room held in February.

Historical calendars, pictures drawn by area high school students, was tried but not as successful as had been planned. Net - \$400.

Variety Show utilizing hospital staff/employees and Auxilians was held in July, about 100 people attended.

Auxiliary presented check for \$7,000 towards \$30,000 pledge made three years ago. \$1,000 was requested for Art Print Library from \$7,000.

1994 .... Auxiliary sold raffle tickets at the First Dog Sled Races in Littleton net profit of \$251.

Hospitality Table set up in Emergency Room waiting area during ski vacation week, net donation \$20.

Doctor's Recognition Day Luncheon was held.

Anna Connor's Library was on display at the Women's Health Fair sponsored by the hospital. Auxiliary sold raffle tickets netted \$245.

"Floral Design Show and Tea" changed to "Floral Design Show and Luncheon" and becomes most successful fundraiser netting \$2,338. Theme was "Entertaining with Flowers."

Auxiliary had a "Healthy Food" concession at the Annual Lilac Festival in Lisbon and learned that "Healthy Food" cannot compete with fries and hot dogs. Netted \$170.

Hospital Week was recognized by again serving ice cream sundaes to all employees.

\$2,800 in scholarships were awarded to area seniors and hospital employees.

Water fountain was installed in the main Lobby of the hospital at cost of \$1,000 to Auxiliary.

Infant scale and Minor Procedure Light were purchased for Emergency Room.

At the Annual meeting a check for \$7,000 was presented to Mr. Rob Pearson, Administrator of the hospital, by Hasu Dave, President. \$1,500 to complete pledge. \$5,500 was used to purchase recliner for ICU (\$990) and \$3,300 to be used for Off-Sight renovations on Rehabilitation Department and \$1,100 to purchase platelet rotator for the Laboratory.

2nd Variety Show nets \$900.

"Gala Holiday Fashion Show" nets \$1,971. Quilt made by Thelma Engquist, Pat Campbell and nurses was raffled off. Sandy Monroe was the winner. Net profit from quilt - \$468.

Lighting of the "Memory Tree" ceremony well attended, more than two hundred loved ones memorialized. Nets \$405.

Spring Luncheon held at Sandy Monroe's home. "Rocks of Recognition" were given Sally Samaha for her hard work on Fashion Show, Jayne Ballard and Everett Aldrich for their hard work on Floral Design Show.

1995 .... Hospitality Table in Emergency Room for Ski Week. Nets \$47.

Doctor's Recognition Day Lucheon was held.

Floral Design Show and Luncheon held on April Fool's Day (April 1st) Net Profit over \$2,400. Theme was "Over the Rainbow."

First time in the history the Auxiliary gave engraved personalized plaques to Chairpersons, Linda Caswell, Fashion Show - Everett Aldrich and Pat Campbell for Floral Design Show.

National Hospital Week was recognized by serving ice cream sundaes to all employees.

Anna Connor's Library was on display at the "Breast cancer Town Meeting" moderated by Mrs. Heather Merrill, New Hampshire's First Lady. Auxiliary provided the refreshments.

Auxiliary member Jody Blaney participated in "See Us - Hear Us" exhibit at the Littleton Regional Hospital.

"Rocks of Recognition" given to Linda Caswell and Frances Heald for their work on By-Law revision.

"Rocks of Recognition" to Pat McMahon, Jewell Fogg and Debbie Harris for completing the History. Maggie Starr and Carol Walker for their superior skills in managing Auxiliary's financial records.

1980 - 1995 Fourteen year history of the Littleton Hospital Auxiliary was researched and written by Jewel Fogg, Debbie Harris, Pat McMahon and Hasu Dave. This completes History from 1906 to 1995.

Auxiliary By-Laws revised by Fran Heald, Linda Caswell and Hasu Dave.

\$800 for furnishing the Hospice Room at the hospital.

Plans were finalized to hold a "Christmas Dance" on the eve of the Fashion Show. This will be a joint fundraiser for the Auxiliary and the Rotary Club of Littleton.

Infant Car Seat Program was transferred to Ammonoosuc family Health Services.

Executive Board of Auxiliary voted to donate a portion of the total amount raised from an event to the total every year starting 1995-1996 fiscal year.